BREVORT TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING August 9, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Serwach at 6:00 by the Pledge of Allegiance.

All board members were present.

The public present were Deputy Clerk Daryl Orr, Fire Chief Peterson, Steve Bird, Gary Davis, Mike Sabo, Ron Peterka and 2 others whose names we didn't get.

Clerk Matelski read the July meeting minutes. Motion to approve the minutes as read made by Trustee T, Orr and seconded by Treasurer Olsen.

Clerk Matelski read the bills. Motion to approve the bills as read made by Trustee W Orr and seconded by Treasurer Olsen.

Treasurer Olsen read the Treasurers report for June. Motion to approve the report made by Trustee T Orr and seconded by Clerk Matelski.

Treasurer Olsen reported the second installment of ARPA funds for \$29,949.95 was received.

Changes to the retirement services were discussed and approved. Motion made by Treasurer Olsen and seconded by Trustee W. Orr.

Issues were reported to the township hall water heater and one of the toilets in the women's bathroom. Supervisor Serwach will call Mackinac Plumbing,

Supervisor Serwach brought up the need to form a plan for flooding per FEMA. He will call the townships attorney about this.

Supervisor Serwach reported that the sewer issues were resolved.

Fire Chief Peterson reported that the little building at the fairgrounds was burned down by the department.

The owner of a building on John Martin Road contacted the EUP Fire Assoc about using it as fire training. The owner has agreed to take care of insurances and other paperwork to protect the department from any liability.

Supervisor Serwach received a call from the he owners of property located near the new AT&T tower.

They bought the land at a tax sale, and are concerned about the tower causing cancer. They asked to be refunded the cost of the property, Supervisor Serwach told them this is not a township issue and to contact an attorney. They did contact the townships attorney and he refused to take their case.

Brian has talked to the Ford garage about replacing the Township Sewer truck. No decision has been made.

A resident renting the hall has reported an uninvited person attending a function they were hosting. The person was causing a disturbance. In the future if this happens again, renters are to call the police or sheriff dept.

Motion to adjourn at 6:25 made by Trustee W. Orr and seconded by Clerk Matelski